




 

 

President Villanueva introduced a discussion on Credit for Prior Learning (CPL), outlining 
its potential to award college credit for skills and knowledge gained outside the classroom. 
He detailed examples such as military training and industry certifications. 

Nate Vennarucci expanded on the topic, discussing apprenticeship programs and non-
union experience. He noted the importance of validating skills through testing and 
interviews, adding that students take pride in college-certified training. 

Other points included: 

¶ Hilary Gomes highlighted the role of Advanced Placement (AP) exams and self-
compiled portfolios in earning CPL credits. 

¶ Patrick Morriss emphasized the equity implications of CPL, particularly for 
students from non-traditional educational backgrounds. 

Sara Cooper inquired about statewide efforts to align CPL policies with UC and CSU 
systems. Ben Kaupp provided insights from a recent CPL meeting, noting variability in 
acceptance across campuses. Voltaire concluded by mentioning upcoming workshops to 
explore CPL implementation. 

Academic Senate Scholarships 

Secretary/Treasurer Robert Cormia introduced Robin Latta from the FHDA Foundation, 
who provided an update on the Hope Initiative’s impact on student success, including 
support for the Foothill Food Pantry and Owl’s Nest. David Marasco highlighted ongoing 
efforts to secure funding for global experiential learning programs. 

Sara Cooper motioned to allocate $4,000 to the Hope Initiative, $1,000 for the part-time 
faculty appreciation dinner, and $4,500 for scholarships. The motion was seconded and 
approved by consensus. 

Standing Items 

Officer and Committee Reports 

¶ Police Chief Workgroup: David Marasco shared updates on campus safety 
infrastructure, including locks and door upgrades, and mentioned upcoming 
discussions on taser policies. 

¶ Curriculum Committee: Ben Kaupp reported progress on general education 
curriculum updates. 

¶ Teaching with Technology: Allison Meezan reiterated key points from the AI integrity 
discussions. 






